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February 25, 2019

Mr. Abbott Krieger (Appellant)
17646 Tramonto Drive 
Los Angeles, CA 90272

John A. Henning, Jr., Esq. (Representative)
125 N. Sweetzer Ave., #202 
Los Angeles, CA 90048

Re: Council File: 18-0715, CEQA Appeal ENV-2017-4279;
17642 West Tramonto Drive, Pacific Palisades

Dear Mr. Krieger:

On October 10,2018, the California Coastal Commission determined that the City of Los Angeles’ 
issuance of a Coastal Development Permit (CDP) for the proposed project at 17642 West 
Tramonto Drive raised a “substantial issue” regarding the CDP’s compliance with Chapter 3 of 
the California Coastal Act. The Coastal Commission's finding of “substantial issue” voids the West 
Los Angeles Area Planning Commission’s (APC) approval of the CDP, dated July 19, 2018. Your 
pending appeal under Public Resources Code § 21151(c), which challenges the APC’s July 19, 
2018 decision to find the project exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), 

no longer be decided. This is because the APC’s approval of the project has been superseded 
by the Coastal Commission’s decision. As such, the Los Angeles Department of City Planning 
provides you with this notification that your CEQA appeal will be closed. You may be eligible for 
a partial refund of your appeal fee. Please contact project planner, Alex Truong, at 
alexander.truong@lacity.org if you have questions about how to request a refund.

Sincerely,

VINCENT P. BERTONI, AICP 
Director of Planning
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Faisal Roble, Principal Planner 

Cc: City Clerk (Sharon.Dickinson@lacity.org)
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